
Finance Meeting


May 20, 2015 
The Finance Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its chairman Robert LeBlanc at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: Stanley Folse, James Jasmin, President, Robert LeBlanc, Joseph Dantin, Vice-President Michael McKinney, Sr., Leonce Carmouche, Marlin Rogers, Whitney Jamsin, Jr., Russell Loupe, Wayne Waguespack, Eric Matherne, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director were present. Attorney Larry Buquoi was absent.
There were no audience comments on the agenda items.

Randy present the cash status report for the period ending April 30, 2015. The total book balance was $12,872,999.81. There were no questions. 

Randy presented the annual flood insurance renewal notice with New Hampshire Insurance Company. Option 1 cost $5,314.00 and Option 2 cost $5,268.00. After some discussion, the Board decided to renew option 1 by authorizing the Executive Director to do so, and have this ratified at the June 3, 2015 Regular Board Meeting. There were no objections.


Randy gave an update on House Bill 709 regarding the per diems for Commissioners. He stated that it cleared the house and is now headed to the Senate Transportation Committee. He said it is scheduled to be heard on May 26, 2015


All bills or invoices presented to the Board were approved by the members for payment.
A copy of the daft minutes of the May 13, 2015 Regular Board meeting was presented.  President LeBlanc said if anyone had any corrections or deletions to let Randy know.


Since there were no other financial matters to discuss, Commissioner Marlin moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Whitney Jasmin, Jr.  Meeting adjourned.
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
